


Lawrence County School District 

Lawrence County SNPAAC (Wellness) Committee 

Walnut Ridge High School 

December 17, 2019 12:02 P.M. 

 

Call to order:  Lunch served 11:45 A.M.  Meeting called to order by Janna Berry 12:02 p.m. 

Attendance: (14) Committee Members Present: Terry Belcher,  Janna Berry, LeeAnn Cheadle, Jacob 
Kersey, Jason Belcher, Lindsay Romine, Dyan Heard, Stephanie Nichols, Kristal Jones, 
Vicki Mitchell, Blake Coffman, Isaac Biggers, Sydney Burgin, and Katie Kersey.  (3) 
Committee Members Absent:  Crystal Spain, John Bland, and Anna Shaw. 

Minutes: Members reviewed minutes from September 18, 2019 meeting.  Kersey motioned to 
accept and Dyan Heard seconded motion. Minutes stand as reviewed. 

Old Business: Nichols and Berry updated the SNPACC committee on new legislation concerning Stop 
The Bleed initiative.  Nichols still waiting on kits for skills to be taught in Berry's Health 
and Coffman's PE classes.  School nurses have completed all Hearing and Vision 
screenings for grades K-8, (except 7th grade).  Those students will be completed after 
break.  403 flu vaccines were administered during the school's Oct 13th Flu Clinic. 12 
staff members took advantage of the CardiOptics Ultrasounds service provided on 
November 15th.  Mrs. Cheadle and Mr Jason Belcher updated the committee on how 
the extra 40 minutes of recess has been implemented in K-6.  Mr. Jason Belcher updated 
the committee that new water fountains were installed in the Middle School replacing 
the old porcelain ones.  He thanked the custodians for the installation.  Nichols  
informed the committee of the $1000 ISEP grant that was awarded that was used to 
construct a new four-square pad for the Middle School students to use during the new 
recess minutes.   

New Business: K Jones discussed the second quarter menus.  Berry discussed the ADE Commissioner 
Memos (20-023 and 20-022) which outlines the Wellness/SNPAAC committee 
responsibilities and for the completion of the Triennial Assessment in 2020.  Berry will 
complete the assessment and the committee will review during 4th quarter meeting.  
The Triennial Assessment is to update the school's Wellness Policy.  St Bernard's Mobile 
Mammogram will be on campus February 4th.  L Romine has updated the school's 
website with the new committee members.   

 Meeting dates for third and fourth quarter are February 19th and April 15th. 

 Motion to adjourn made by Vickie Mitchell seconded by Cheadle.  

 Meeting adjourned at 12:25 p.m.  

  

  

  

  


